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Board of Directors

Dear friends of the Foundation!

This booklet summarizes the activities 
and accomplishments of our Whidbey 
General Hospital Foundation for the 
year 2010.  It conveys our utmost 
gratitude to all donors who contributed 
to the Foundation, and it highlights the 
many hospital improvements and other 
community healthcare benefits made 
possible by your generosity.

Despite the nationwide economic 
uncertainties that continued through all of 2010, the Foundation continued 
to be aggressive and successful in generating contributions and nurturing 
new sources of revenue.  Our signature fundraising event, the annual Tour 
de Whidbey bicycle ride, was one of our biggest and best ever, and we 
continued to buy incredible new medical care equipment and technology 
for the hospital and its clinics.  As always, our top priority was to target our 
Foundation funds to the betterment of health care on Whidbey Island, and 
this booklet highlights the impressive extent to which we were successful.

Our Foundation’s Executive Director and Board of Directors join me in 
saluting all of you for your generosity.  Without you, none of this would 
have been possible.

“Thank You!”

The Foundation Board of Directors is a volunteer group of community 
leaders who give their time to further the mission of the Foundation.  
The Board structure was established to recognize the importance of 
representing each geographic area of the Whidbey Island Hospital District.



$ 398,589
From Contributions

$ 66,709
From Events (net)

$ 67,250
From Grants

A

Gratitude

Report
 

Our mission is to support

Whidbey General Hospital

and community health endeavors 

through public awareness and 

the development and management

of charitable resources.



Hospital Equipment

The Power of Giving

Approved/Undisbursed 

Hospital Grants

n  Finger oximeter for North Whidbey Community Clinic

n  Soft bed restraints for Emergency Department

n  Transport ventilator for Respiratory Therapy

n  Heating/cooling bed pump system for inpatient beds

Community Health Initiatives

n  Friends of Friends Medical Support Fund 

n  Small Miracles Medical Support Fund

n  Medical Safety Net of North Whidbey

n  Urological endoscopy system for Surgical Services

n  Colposcope for Island Women’s Healthcare

n  Glidescope for Surgical/Services anesthesia unit

n  Bladder scanner for Medical-Surgical, Whidbey Family Birthplace & Critical Care units

n  Mobile vital sign monitor for Emergency Department

n  Ten continuous vital sign monitoring units for every Medical Ambulatory 

     Care/Oncology infusion station and treatment room

n  Oximeter/capnographer for Respiratory Therapy

n  NuStep Recumbant Cross Trainer for Whidbey General North Rehabilitation unit

n  Coagulation meters for Home Health & Hospice Department

n  Infection test modules for Laboratory Department

n  Ultrasound/Electrotherapy Stimulation unit for 					   

     Rehabilitation Department

			    n  Motorized gurney for Emergency Department

			    n  Two papoose comfort boards for community clinics 
			    

Pictures top to bottom:

•  OB/GYN Dr. Robert Burnett with colposcope

•  Joline LaVine & Lori Hillard training on bladder scanner

•  Anesthesiologist Dr. Tom Vader with glidescope



Hospital
Programs/

Projects

Partnership
A primary objective of Whidbey 
General Hospital is the provision 
of excellent patient-centered care 
at the lowest feasible cost to our 
community.  As a public hospital 
district, WGH strives to be a good 
steward of the tax dollars they 
receive.  All capital equipment and 
program costs are funded from 
operating revenue.

The Foundation works to be 
an active partner in helping 
the Hospital secure the most 
modern technology and to 
pursue  healthcare quality 
initiatives.   The gifts from 
individuals, businesses and 
community organizations 
recognized in the pages of 
this report make this support 
possible.  The decision on 
what equipment or program 
is to be funded is made by the 
Foundation Board of Directors 
at its regular meetings, six 
times per year.

n  Shaken Baby Education Program for 

Whidbey Family Birthplace, NAS 

	 Whidbey and Greenbank Birthing Center 

n  Bastyr University/WGH Cancer Committee 

research project

n  Car seats & bike helmets for EMS Injury 

Prevention Program

n  Funding support for Inpatient Medical 

Surgical patient room upgrade

n  Funding support for South Whidbey 

Community Clinic facility upgrade

n  Nutrition workshop for HIV/AIDS patients

n  Instruments & supplies for Music Therapy

n  Whidbey Family Birthplace onesies for 

newborns

n  Red Dress Education Program dinner for 

healthcare professionals

n  Children’s play area in Emergency 

Department waiting room

n  Healing garden for Medical Ambulatory 

Care/Oncology unit

n  Funding support for Remembrances of the 

Heart memorial celebration

n  Two Amy Ayers scholarships for 

WGH employees seeking advanced 

education/certification

n  WGH community health survey

n  Conference stipends for Music 

Therapists

n  Heart of a Woman screening vouchers

n  Prescription drug voucher program for 

low income/indigent patients

n  Nicotine replacement prescriptions 

for WGH tobacco cessation class 

participants

GRANT ALLOCATIoNS



Remembrances and Dedications

To remember
Robert Aldrich
Ruth Upton Borden
Sherman R. Busse
Elaine Carty
Jack Christiansen
Cathie Cox
Jo DeVries
Mary Kay Doody
Lavere Drader
Chris Elder
Cliff Filibeck
Andrew Hawken
Kiyo & Harry K. Hawn
Gail Iverson

Annually, 12— -15% of the gifts received by the Foundation are to remember 
loved ones, and to honor caregivers, colleagues, family members and friends.  
We are humbly grateful to play a part in these expressions of love and respect.

Alexander “Poppy” Kosofsky
Helen Langness
Andrea LeBosquet
Cody Jameson Louis
Betty Luce
Sam Maceo
Shirley Malsom
Joe & Nina Materne 
Jean Matteson
Alette Pringle
Glen Russell
Tom Sibbald
Cleo M. Sorenson
Howard B. Townsley
Wags, Jezzy, Pearl & Bella
Bud & Margaret Waterman

To honor
All Our Dedicated      	
   Physicians
David Martin Aston
Bitting Family
Buzz & Lorraine Cann
Dario Gil-Osorio
Vi & Ted Harriman
Dr. Rudolph Knaack
Robinson Lappin
Colleen Lura
Les MacCormick
Judy Moore, RN
The Nurses of WGH
The Staff of WGH
Tom Tomasino
Edwin Upton
Rhoda C. M. Upton
Wylie N. Vracin, MD
WGH EMTs & Paramedics
Pat & Bob Wolfe

To celebrate
Captain Whidbey Inn
Buster B. Loomis
Mary Lou Royal
Trillium Community Forest
The Great WGH Staff

To thank
All Our Many Volunteers, Past and Present
Carla Jolley & the Palliative  Care staff
Alice Smith
Dr. Bruce & Kate Waterman
WGH Labor & Delivery Nurses
WGH Courier Services

Blessings upon 
The Patients of Whidbey General  Hospital

Pictures top to bottom: 

•	 Andrea LeBosquet, a beloved Lifeline volunteer for 15 years

• 	Donor & volunteer Walt Cartwright with WGH Volunteer Services     	

Manager Sally Fox

• 	Artist Glen Russell, who created the two Tree of Life sculptures      	

in the Hospital lobby (Picture courtesy of the Whidbey Examiner)



Donor – Designated 
Funds

On average 65-75% of gifts 
are given to the Foundation to 
accomplish a specific purpose 
or to support the work of a 
specific Hospital department.  A 
donor may contribute to existing 
funds or with their donation 
create a new one, which will be 
dedicated to the department 
or purpose they direct.  The 
following were the established 

funds, as of December 31, 2010.  

Programs
Amy Ayers Scholarship
Caring Clown Program
Diabetes Education
Heart of A Woman
Living with Chronic Pain
Mammography 
Mastectomy Patient Baskets
PreDiabetes Education
RX Drug Vouchers

Departments
Cabulance
Community Clinics
Critical Care Unit
Diagnostic Imaging
Emergency Medical Services
Emergency 
Home Health Care
Hospice
Life Center for Essential Wellness
MAC/Oncology
Medical-Surgical Unit
Music Therapy
Surgery
Whidbey Family Birthplace

Picture above:  
•  St. Stephen Episcopal Church of Oak    	
   Harbor work party

Saying thank you
For years Alette Pringle worked to 
beautify the Hospital gardens.  She did 
not just lobby for support or simply 
prepare landscape designs, she spent 
countless hours in the gardens on her 
hands & knees digging, planting and 
weeding.  The garden outside the 
chemotherapy infusion windows of the 
Medical Ambulatory Care/Oncology (MAC) 
unit was her special priority. On May 16, 
2010 Alette passed away after a vibrant 
and joyful life that was not defined by her 
15-year journey with cancer, but by her 
courage and determination.

In honor of Alette, congregants from her 
church, St. Stephen Episcopal Church of 
Oak Harbor, and volunteers from the 
WGH Medical Staff worked together to 
transform the MAC garden she loved 
into the healing garden she envisioned.  
Under the guidance of WGH Physical 
Therapist and Master Gardener Cindy 
Smith, the volunteers planted their gifts 
as well as shrubs and trees purchased 
by the Foundation from donations 
designated for this purpose.

“We were proud to participate in this 
joint effort to bring patients the healing 
beauty of nature,” said Dr. Langrock on 
behalf of his colleagues.



Leo Baldwin
Robert Barnes
Hans & Alexandra Bartels
Dellann Blackstock
Robert & Lulu Cane
Walter Cartwright
Jerry & Judith Case
L. F. Chase
Clare Christiansen
Pat & Jan Clark
Marilyn L. Cowger
Clayton & Margie Culver
Lorraine Davis
Patricia Dhooge
Laura Dick
Barbara Dobson
John S. Downey
Randy Emmons
Linda Farmer
Lynn & Wayne Flaaten
Robert Foss
Nigel Douglas Francis
Dan Freeman
Dolores Fresh
Gerald & Verena Gelfand
Helen Genis
Robert Gogarty
Paul & Sherryl Goldfinger
Stephen & Elizabeth Guss
Henry & Nancy Hall
Harry & Kathy Hawn
Janet Hall & Nicole Luce
Michael & Keana Hall
Pat & Jack Hamilton
Patsy Harris
Belinda & Bill Hawkins
Tom & Gerri Hiestand
James Hoffman
Marie Holmes
Dennis Hunsinger
Geraldine Howard
Greg & Mary Jiran
Arlene & David Johnson

Endowment/
Major Gifts 
Robert & June Sebo
Waterman Medical 
    Foundation
Employee Community Fund   	
    of Boeing Puget Sound
Island Thrift
Whidbey Island Bank 

Individual 
Philanthropy
Beverly Aldrich
June Allen
John & Dolores Andrews
Joan & Murray Aston
Nancy J. Bahorek

Tom & Dorothy Keefe
Duane & Geraldine Kemp
Joan Lappin
David Lazar
Sharon Leonard
Suzanne & Bill Loomis
Dorothy Maginn
Herb Magnusson
Joseph Malson
Ani Manjikian
Genevieve & John Martin
Cecilia Matta & Casey Riske
Roy & Donna Mattern
Paul & Marilyn Messner
Anne-Marie & Frank 
    Mortenson
Robin & Gary Mueller
Sylvia & Kenji Nishikawa
Vern & Martha Olsen
Carolyn & Ed Plitt
Dr. Lucie Riederer
Gerald Roberts
Gary Schallock
Janet Schlaifer & 
    Mark Casteel
Jo Anne Schultz & 
    Cecil Haight
Robert & Lawson Sebris
Linda Shafer
Susan Sibbald
Loralyn & Michael Simmons
Mark Skullerrud
Gwendolyn Solum
Jeannette Starke
Lynn & Jeff Stiern
Peggy Sullivan & P.C. Cable
Roberta & Richard Tarr
Maxine Townsley
Edwin Upton
James & Barbara Wihlborg
Mary & Steven Williford
Clyde Wilson
Pat & Bob Wolfe
Judith Yeakel

Our Gratitude List



Foundation 
Board of Directors 
Lynn Bangston
Kathleen Baxley
Erin Borden
Michal D. Cann 
Ken Hulett
Dr. Jane Mays
Carmen McFadyen
James Moore
Ken O’Mhuan
Don Piercy
Bert Speir
Tom Tack
Bob Thurmond

Hospital District
Board of Commissioners
Margarethe Cammermeyer 
Dr. Roger Case
Anne Tarrant
Ron Wallin
Dr. Paul Zaveruha

WGH Medical Staff
Dr. Tony Bartley
Dr. Christopher Bibby
Deborah Bibby, PA-C
Dr. Mark Borden
Dr. Robert Burnett
Dr. Mark Cichowski
Dr. Haigh Fox
Dr. Chiaki Gauntt
Dr. Richard Goldstein
Dr. Robert Hawkins
Dr. John Hoyt
Dr. Benjamin Hu
Susan Jones, ARNP
Dr. Susan Jones-Kubeska
Dr. Douglas Langrock
Dr. Terry Lee
Dr. Nicholas Perera
Dr. Amy Picco

Giving 

and 
receiving

Ed and Carolyn Plitt moved to Whidbey 
Island in 1993.  Shortly after that, Ed Plitt was 
diagnosed with non-Hodgkin’s lymphoma and 
cancer of the kidney.   

Over the next 18 years, the Plitts have 
become well acquainted with the Medical 
Ambulatory Care/Oncology unit at the 
Hospital.  “We are so grateful for the great 
care we receive every time,” says Carolyn.  
“We love the small community hospital feel, 
the attentive and personal care we get.  We 
know that we are getting the best medical 
attention possible in a friendly environment 
with physicians and nurses who are 
generous with their care and using the 
latest technology.” 

The Plitts give as much as they receive.  
Not only do their generous quarterly 
financial gifts contribute to the purchase 
of much needed equipment, Carolyn also 
volunteers in the Hospital. 

“Living in this beautiful place, we are so 
lucky to have this excellent health care 
facility,” Carolyn concludes.  “We want to 
give back.”

Pictures Top to Bottom opposite page:

•  Dr. Benjamin Hu with digital urology endoscopy equipment

•  Donor Nigel Douglas Francis on Whidbey General North’s   	

    new cross trainer

•  Respiratory Therapy manager Dave Zirkle with 

    oximeter/	capnographer

Dr. Michael Picco
Dr. John Plastino
Dr. Lee Roof
Patricia Stanwood, CRNA
Danhua Wallace, ARNP
Vicki Werve, ARNP
Dr. Paul Zaveruha



Our Gratitude List
WGH Administrative 
Leadership
Tom Tomasino, CEO
Hank Hanigan, COO
Joe Vessey, CFO
John Bitting, CNO
Teresa Fulton, CQO
Carolyn Pape, CHRO 

WGH Professional Staff 
Rebekah Allred
Cheryl Arndt
Karen Backman
Michelle Beesley
Ann Bell
Melinda Benjamin
Laura Black
Laura Blankenship

Sue Bottorff
Carlene Brevik
Jacqueline Bruns
Melinda Buchholz
Katherine Carr
Colleen Childs
Titia Chilton
Cheri Christensen
Erin Christensen
Whitney   	
    Christiansen
Connie Connolly
Linda Cross
Laurie Davenport
Vera Demers
Elaine Doran
Gail Forrester
Sally Fox
Claudia Fuller
Janet Gaston
Susan Gilles
Dee Giordan
Line Goulet
Diana Graham
Virginia Green
Julie Guilbert
Kellie Harris
Belinda Hawkins
Pam Hawley
Harry Hawn
Linda Hegburg

Troy Holmes
Betty Hunter
Alana 
    Hutchinson
Erin Jackson
Marta Jensen
Mary Jiran
Janie Keilwitz
Arlene King
Colleen Klamm
Patsy Kolesar-
    Hynson
Linda Krueger
Joyce Kubalsky
Janet LaCaille
Patricia Lamont
Tara Law
Janice Maham
Bonnie Maley
Shannon 
    McDonnell
Ken McKinney
Catherine 
    McLaughlin
Jennifer 
    McMickle
Carolyn Mengel
Donald Miller
Molly Nagel
Trish Nilsen
Shawn Nowlin
Deborah Page

Pictures top to bottom:

•  Home Health/Hospice nurses Diana Derring, Nancy Nielsen & P.C. 

Cable showing off portable coagulation meters

•  Training session on ultrasound/electrical stimulation system with 

Rehabilitation staff Trudy Roush, Phil Groening, Cindy Smith, Amy 

Hauser, Igene Engell, Gary Piazzon, Tristan Meredith

•  Soon-to-be mom Christiana Clinton viewing Shaken Baby Education 

Program with Whidbey Family Birthplace manager Trish Nilsen

Gwen Parrick
Maria Parungao
June Peteroli
Dean Peters
Richard Ralston
Michele 
    Renninger
Maria Reyes
Trish Rose
Margaret Schmidt
Bruce Schwab
Gail Schwab
Misty Sellgren
Curtis Shumate
Monica Smiley
Beth Stout
Kathryn 
    Sutherland
Arlene Taylor
Barbara Thelen
LaJolla Thiel
Desiree Thierstein
Lisa Toomey
Mike Unruh
Lynda Walrath
Linda Wehrman
Randy White
Susan White
Debbi Williams
Elizabeth Wilson
Elizabeth Wright
Renee Yanke



Working together
The Hospital identified one of their key 
organizational values as innovation.  An 
Employee Innovation Team was formed 
in early 2010 to identify a project that 
would involve collaboration at all levels 
of the Hospital.  

The project chosen was to tackle a 
long-standing problem.  Small children 
regularly spent hours in the Emergency 
Department waiting room.  There was 
no designated area or toys or activities 
to engage them.  Parents distracted by 
the larger medical crisis which brought 
them to the hospital were often not 
able to consistently supervise their 
children’s noise and activity levels.   This 
affected all those within range, including 
the triage and registration staff, as well 
as other patients waiting to be seen and 
those accompanying them

The Team worked with parents,  staff 
from a dozen WGH departments and 
volunteers to develop a safe play area 
with educational toys and activities 
for children ages 2-10.  Foundation 
donors joined community donors, 
Iverson Insurance Agency and Mark’s 
Automotive Repair to fund the toys, 
furniture and activities for the play area.  

Innovation, collaboration and 
philanthropy are a winning combination!

Business/Community 
Organization Gifts
Norman Archibald Charitable 
    Foundation
Brooks Group
Clyde Theatre
Evergreen Aids Foundation
Glaser Foundation
Office of Women’s Health
Iverson Insurance Agency
Mark’s Auto Repair
Oak Harbor Emblem Club 
Oak Harbor First United 
    Methodist Church
Oak Harbor Internal Medicine
Puget Sound Energy Foundation
The Radia Fund
Soroptimist International of 
    Oak Harbor
Soroptimist International of 
    South Whidbey
Sound Publishing
Sound Sealift
WGH Medical Staff
Whidbey Island Pony Club

In Kind Gifts
Robin Adams
Michelle Beesley
Randy Emmons
Mark Lucero
Gerald Roberts
Gary Schallock
Linda Shafer
Mark Skullerud
Skagit Farmer’s Supply 
    - Freeland
St. Stephen Episcopal 
    Church congregants
Stryker Medical

Picture above:  

•  Innovation team member Aggie Jendro-Calim 

    cutting the ribbon on children’s play area in 

    Emergency Department waiting room



Our Gratitude List
Ongoing Endowment Bequest

Thirty years ago the spark that flamed the passion 
to create the Whidbey General Hospital Foundation 
was ignited by one man’s imagination, namely  
Bernard “Bud” Waterman.  Bud, with his wife, 
Margaret, opened the Waterman Mill Company 
in 1950.  The mill successfully operated in Langley 
under the Waterman name for 40 years. 
 
Bud Waterman believed that “If you live in a 
community, you have to support it to the extent 
that you can.”   These were not just words, but a commitment that Mr. and 
Mrs. Waterman guaranteed by setting up, in trust, the Waterman Medical 
Foundation to contribute its annual investment  income to Whidbey General 
and Providence Hospital foundations.   
 
The Whidbey General Hospital Foundation was established in 1981 following 
Mr. Waterman’s death to receive the trust’s ongoing contributions.  In the 

years following her husband’s death Margaret 
Waterman built her own legacy of philanthropy 
in the South Whidbey community until her 
passing in 2010.  Their children carry on 
their legacy, playing a significant role in the 
management of the trust and its semi-annual 
disbursements. 
 
The Waterman Medical Foundation has 
contributed nearly a million dollars to the 
Whidbey General Hospital Foundation over 
the last three decades.  Its support has been 
the bedrock upon which the Foundation has 
grown.  We humbly remember and honor the 
Watermans for their love of community and 
incredible generosity.

Pictures top to bottom:

•   Nurse Melinda Buchholz with one of the ten new monitors 	

    for Medical Ambulatory Care/Oncology infusion stations and 	

    treatment rooms

•  Community Outreach/Education director Michele Renninger 	

    presenting at Red Dress Dinner for healthcare professionals

•  EMT Robert May at community car seat safety event



Tour de Whidbey
Sponsors

Platinum Spoke
Whidbey Island Bank

Gold Spoke
WGH Medical Staff
Whidbey Telecom 

Silver Spoke
McKesson Provider Technologies
Meade & Roach
Parker Smith Feek
The Radia Foundation
TriWest Healthcare Alliance

Copper Spoke
Audit & Adjustment Company
Coldwell Banker Tara Properties
Garvey Schubert Barer
Group Health Cooperative
Moss Adams
Northwest Health Care Linen
P & L General Contractors
Piper Jaffray & Company
Premera Blue Cross
Puget Sound Energy
S B & C, Ltd 
Valic Financial Advisors
Washington Casualty Company
Whidbey Vision Care

Friend of the Hospital 
Arndt & Walker,
Big Rock Designs
Kibble & Prentice
Mahlum Architects
Nichols Brothers Boat Builders
Outdoors For All
Philips Respironics
Retail Lockbox
Ritter Project Management
Roundy Law Offices

Tour de Whidbey
The Foundation’s annual fundraising 
bicycle event, Tour de Whidbey, targets 
the purchase of equipment for the 
Hospital as its goal every year.  In 2010, 
it was a state-of-the-art digital urology 
endoscopy system.

The dismal weather the few weeks 
leading up to the event was a concern, 
since historically over half the riders 
register the morning of the ride.  That 
Saturday the wind buffeted riders and 
volunteers, blew canopies and signs away, 
but the sun was out!   

424 bicyclists rode 10, 30, 40, 50, 
60 and 100 mile routes.  Nearly 150 
volunteers made it happen for them.  
After expenses the Tour exceeded 
its $50,000 commitment toward the 
equipment by $14,000, and was able to 
contribute toward the purchase of other 
equipment for the Hospital.   

The secret to our success:
n  The stupendous support of our 
sponsors and contributors who step up 
to ensure we achieve our fundraising goal.

n  Our fantastic volunteers who 
came out for the 9th year to staff the 
breakstations,  pancake breakfast & 
chili  feeds, to put up & take down route 
signs, mark the pavement directions for 
riders and to monitor the routes.

n  The congenial and appreciative 
bicyclists who travel from all over the 
United States and Canada to ride scenic 
Whidbey Island.

Picture above:  

•  Dr. Benjamin Hu accepting Tour de    	      	

    Whidbey Platinum Spoke sponsor donation    	       	

    from Whidbey Island Bank marketing vice   	     	

    president Mary Moore Bailey



Friend of the Hospital, Cont
Sodexo
Webb’s Department Store
Whidbey Examiner
Whidbey Marketplace &  	
    News
Whidbey News Group
Windermere Real Estate -
    Whidbey Island

Organization 
AND Business
Hospitality Leaders
Boy Scout Troop #53
Dr. Paul Bishop Hospital 
    Guild
Island Wings  -  Goldwing 
    Tour Association
Island County Amateur 
    Radio Club

Our Gratitude List
Langley Chamber of 
    Commerce
Maple Ridge Assisted    	
    Living Community
Oak Harbor Church 
    of Christ
Polly Harpole Hospital 	
    Guild
Soroptimist International 
    of Oak Harbor
WGH Auxiliary
WGH Employee Council
Whidbey Island Bank
Whidbey Vision Care

Individual 
Donors
Susan Baldwin
Sara Campbell
Chiaki Gauntt
Michael & Diana    	  	
    Hammond
Hilary Hart
Alan Heil
Gail & David Lazar
Ben Olsen
Wilma Patrick
Ann Pearsall
David Rouse
Erin & Walter 	  	
    Ruthensteiner
Don Sackrider
Vicki Werve
Village Chiropractic
Waldron Construction
Whidbey Tire & Auto
Lisa Wood
Lucy & Peter Yanz

Volunteers
Clifton Allen
Sharon & Tom Austin
Kris Barker

Melinda Benjamin
Anthony Bergeron
Chris Bitting
Mark & Erin Borden
Leroy Boren
Alex & Connie Bowers
Sharon Boyle
Scott Carr
Walter Cartwright
Isaac, Zachary & Heidi Cash
Al Chochon
Shaye Circle
Joe Cook
Alycia Cox
Jennifer Cox
Bonnie Davis
Joan Dehn
Jeff, Austin & Sean Drake
Holly Dunaway
Barbara Dunn
Linda Earnhart
Irene Echinique
Roxy Etherton
Janice Fischer
Lynn Flaaten
Tom Formeller
Gail & Ken Forrester
Amber Fouts
Dan Fouts
Colleen Fox
Larry Fox
Sally Fox
Cherie Freeman
Mike Frost
Chris Gaustad
Dee & Gray Giordan
Line & Joy Goulet
David Greenwood
Max & Shinshan Griswold
Phil Groening
Les Hagstrom
Dave Harrington
John Hartley



One man’s ride
Dario Gil Osorio has lived 
on Whidbey Island for 11 
____years.  He has been an avid 
bicyclist for ___30 years.  He 
found a way to combine his 
love of both four years ago.  
He called the Foundation 
office to ask if he could seek 
contributions from his friends, 
neighbors and medical 
providers for his 100 mile 
Tour de Whidbey ride.  The 
answer was of course, yes.  

Pledge cards were created 
for him to use.  Nothing 
happened for a few weeks, 
then one by one the checks 
began to arrive.  Or Dario 
would arrive with an 
envelope with pledge cards 
and cash. Every year since he 
has raised $500-$800.  The 
day of the ride Dario, who is 
not a spring chicken, sets out 
on a 100-mile route that is 
one of the most challenging 
in the region.

Every person makes 
a difference!

Kari Holmly
Mary Horn
Brian & Jessica Hoyson
Wayne Jeffers
Sherry Jennings
Ruth Johnson
Hugh Jonson
Ann Kennedy
Danny Kim-Mitchell
Michael Klamm
Michele Kott
Christine & Ted Kowalski
Kelly Larsen
Connie Leonardi
Nomi Lev
Hal Lock
Gerry Loveday
Kevin Lowe
Jay & Shaulana Lujan
Sally & Dennis Maylor
Carmen McFadyen
Julie Mercer
Mike Merickel
Clay Miller
Donald & Avis Mitchell
Eric Mitten
Mary Jo Morris
Grace Mortimer
Joe Mosolino
Jan Nelson
Cheryle Nordtsrand
Jim & Marie Nowlin
Nancy Nowlin
Therese Nowlin
Bill & Deborah O'Brien
Ken Opdyke
Denton Palmer
Wilma Patrick

Gloria Pettis
Bill & Kathy Pigott
Carl & Sue Prats
Emilie Renninger
Terry Reynolds
Gail Roach
Carolyn Rutherford
Barbara Saugen
Ken Schillinger
Gene Secor
Marie Shaw
Sara Sherman
Sara Smith
Ken, Kim, and
    Mike Sousa
Elaine Stewart
Lynn Stiern
Pat Strong
Lynn Sullivan
Laura & Adrian Tarasoff
Sandra Taylor
Joe Thomas
Lyle Tiberghien
Gail Turner
John VanEvery
Mary & Rusty Waters
Dee Webb
Shirley Westerfeldt
Randy White
Thelma White
Julie Williams
Shawn & John Williams
Jackie Williamson
Justin Wright
Renee Yanke

Pictures top to bottom opposite page:
•  WGH CEO Tom Tomasino accepting Tour de Whidbey Gold    	
   Spoke Sponsor contribution from Whidbey Telecom CEOs Julia 	
   Henny DiMartini and George Henny
•  Soroptimist International of Oak Harbor volunteers at their Tour 	
   de Whidbey breakstation at Flintstone Beach
•  Volunteers Linda Youngs and Joe Mosolino serving at the 		
   pancake breakfast for Tour de Whidbey riders that Windermere 	
   Real Estate - –Whidbey Island provides each year



In-Kind 
Contributors
123 Thai Food
Ace Hardware, Freeland
Ace Hardware, Oak Harbor
Albertson’s
The BBQ Joint
Bio Freeze
Clif Bar
Clinton Foodmart
Clyde Theater
Flyer’s Restaurant 
Gerry’s Kitchen
Goose Grocer
Home Depot
Island Pet Center
Miriam’s Espresso
Mukilteo Coffee Roasters
Oak Harbor Cinemas

Papa Murphy’s Pizza
Pickles Deli
Prairie Center Red Apple
Prima Bistro
Saar’s Marketplace
Star Store

The Healthy Pet
Useless Bay Coffee         	
    Company
Wander on Whidbey
Webb’s Department Store
Zorba’s Restaurant

Community Benefits
Every year individuals and groups organize 
fundraising events to benefit a specific purpose at 
the Hospital or to contribute to the area of greatest 
need, as determined by the Foundation Board of 
Directors. We appreciate the following groups who 
supported the Hospital by contributing all or part 
of their event proceeds.

For the greatest need
Fall Charity Bridge Tournament
Oak Harbor Duplicate Bridge Club
Spirit of the Northwest Art Show
WGH Employee Craft Sale

For a dedicated purpose
WGH Employee MAC Wreath Sale
    for Diabetes Education

TOUR de WHIDBEY OUTCOME

Sponsorship & Contributions  	 $	51,560
Merchandise		  3,482
Rider Registration	  	 20,715

    Total  Revenue	 $	75,757
Event Cost                                   < $ 11,442 >

         Total raised	 $	64,315

            (Plus in-kind contributions  $7,427)	

Our Gratitude List



Giving for the future
Sebo is a well-known name in the grocery 
and hardware business on Whidbey 
Island.  Bob Sebo opened his first store 
here in 1962.  Over the next 27 years, 
he put down deep roots here, raising 
his four children here, burying his first 
wife Joan here and building  thriving 
businesses here.  In 2006 he and his 
wife June made a decision to focus 
their philanthropy here.  Their first gifts 
were focused on the purchase of digital 
mammography equipment to honor the 
memory of Joan Sebo, who passed away 
in1980 from cancer.   

In 2008 they established the Robert 
and June Sebo Endowment Fund at 
the Foundation, with the intention of 
contributing up to six million dollars 
through ongoing gifts during their 
lifetimes and from their final estate.  The 
Sebos chose to establish an endowment 
because endowments permanently restrict 
the use of principal; only a agreed upon 
portion of the accrued investment income 
is withdrawn.  Thus, their endowment 
can provide for the needs of the Whidbey 
General Hospital into the future.  

Donors wishing to invest in our 
community’s healthcare future have 
several endowment options. They may 
establish their own named endowment 
fund, like the Sebos, contribute to 
another established fund, or choose 
to contribute to the Foundation’s 
existing WGHF Endowment.  For more 
information, donors may contact the 
Foundation office.

Pictures top to bottom opposite page:

•   Tour de Whidbey riders and kids’ bike

     raffle donors Charles Arndt & Matthew Walker

•   TriWest Healthcare Alliance George Cargill 

     & Rick Becker present Silver Spoke sponsor 		

     contribution to WGH CFO Joe Vessey

•   Diabetes educator Erin Simms leading diabetes 		

     management class for patients

Funding partners

The Foundation maintains an active 
grantwriting program, which results 
in over $100,000 per year in grant 
awards for the Hospital.  We were 
gratified by the support provided by 
the following funders in 2010.

n  Island Thrift, Glaser Foundation 
& Norman Archibald Charitable 
Foundation

    • For funding support to place 
10 modern, continuous function 
monitors in each of the eight 
chemotherapy infusion stations and 
two treatment rooms of the Medical 
Ambulatory Care/Oncology unit.   

n  Employee Community Fund of 
Boeing Puget Sound 

    • Funding contribution toward the 
digital urological endoscopy system

n  Office of Women’s Health  
    • Funding for cardiac care education 

event for healthcare professionals.
	 	

n  The Radia Fund 
    • For unrestricted funding for 

community clinics greatest need.  

n  Puget Sound Energy Foundation    
• For patient scholarship for Pre-
Diabetes Education Program.

n  Evergreen AIDS Foundation 
    • Funding for nutrition workshop
	 and counseling for HIV/AIDS patients.



FUND BALANCES

Donor Restricted Funds		   $ 1,141,545
	 Donor Restricted Gifts	     $     41,757
	 Endowment Funds	 1,099,788
Unrestricted Donor Funds		  49,090
Operational & Program Reserves		  87,500
Approved-Undisbursed Grants		  100,936

	 Year Ending (12/31/2010)		   $ 1,379,071

$ 382,614
Received from

individuals

$ 59,882
Received from

business

$ 84,805
Received from

community
organizations

Fund Activity and Balances

DONOR RESTRICTED FUND BALANCES

Endowments		   	
	 Robert & June Sebo Endowment		    $   851,855
	 Island Employment Services Endowment	 215,867
	 WGHF Endowment		  32,066
Hospital Departments		  12,937
Hospital Programs/Projects		  28,820

	 Year Ending (12/31/2010)		   $1,141,545

The Foundation financial records are 
audited annually by an independent 
certified public accountant.  

The financial information contained in this 
annual report reflects the financial position 
and activities reviewed in the audit report 
for 2010, which had no findings.

The Finance/Investment Committee of the 
Board of Directors reviews the banking 
and investment statements monthly.  The 
Board of Directors receives reports from 
the committee and reviews the bi-monthly 
financial statements at each of its meetings 
per year. 
 



Revenue
	 Contributions	  $ 398,589
	 Grants	 67,250
	 Events (Net)	 66,709
	 Interest & Dividends	 33,333
	 Investment Gain	 99,686

	           Total	  $ 665,567

$ 223,736
Program grants for
Hospital equipment

$ 29,917
Program grants for
Hospital programs/

projects

$ 10,000
Program grants for
community health 

initiatives

  EXPENSES
	 Program Grants	  $ 263,653
	 Fund Development	 24,198
	 Administration	 16,924

	           Total	  $ 304,775

Revenue

Expenses




